
Head Policy and Legacy 
Headquarters 38 (Irish) Brigade 
British Forces Post Office 825 

E-Mail: 38X-PolLeq-F01-Mailbox4mod.gov.uk 

Reference: FOI 2019/12585 

Date: 28 November 2019 

Dear

REQUEST FOR INFORMATION — AERIAL IMAGES OF PROPERTY 1950 -1980 

Further to our email dated 4 November, I can confirm that your request has been considered under 
the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (F01 (A)), and the process is now complete. 

You asked for the following: 

"Under the Freedom of Information Act, I am requesting any aerial photographs you may 
have that include my property for the years of 1950 to 1980. My primary interest is how the 
land and development has changed throughout the years for the area directly adjacent to 
my property." 

Please find enclosed imagery of the requested area, which covers the period 25 March 1968 to 
5 September 1974. There is no imagery coverage prior to 1968 or between 1976 to 1980. 

You will note that there are markings on the image dated 23 August 1969. Cameras of that era 
used these markings to make it easy to match the imagery to mapping. 

The information supplied to you continues to be protected by the Copyright, Designs and Patents 
Act 1988. You are free to use it for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you 
are doing and for the purposes of news reporting. Any other reuse, for example commercial 
publication, would require the permission of the copyright holder. Most documents supplied by the 
Ministry of Defence will have been produced by government officials and will be Crown Copyright. 
You can find details on the arrangements for re-using Crown Copyright from the National Archives 
at: http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/documents/information-manapement/crown-copyripht-an-
overview-for-povernment-departments.pdf. 

If you have any queries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office in the first 
instance 

If you wish to complain about the handling of your request, or the content of this response, you can 
request an independent internal review by contacting the Information Rights Compliance team, 
Ground Floor, MOD Main Building, Whitehall, SW1A 2HB (e-mail CIO-F01-1R@mod.qov.uk).
Please note that any request for an internal review should be made within 40 working days of the 
date of this response. 

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may raise your complaint directly to the 
Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the FOI(A). Please note that the 
Information Commissioner will not normally investigate your case until the MOD internal review 
process has been completed. 

 

 



The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe 
House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. Further details of the role and powers of the 
Information Commissioner can be found on the Commissioner's website at https://ico.oro.uki.

Yours sincerely 

38 (Irish) Brigade FOI Team 
























